
Pembroke Regional Hospital 
MEMO 

To: All Staff and Physicians 

From: Sabine Mersmann, President and CEO 

Date: April 25, 2025 

Subject: Flag Lowered to Half-Mast 

 

The flag is being lowered to half-mast to honour Pope Francis, who 

passed away on Monday, April 21, 2025 and whose funeral is being 

held on Saturday, April 26, 2025. 

We are saddened by his loss and will keep the Holy Father in our 

thoughts and prayers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


